## **Sheriff Hutton**

# Village News



Number 549 August 2015

Parish Council News
The Parish Council met on the 10<sup>th</sup> July 2015. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson, Sally Downing, David Lea, David Smith and Martin Dodd. The Clerk was Louise Pink and 3 members of the public were present for part of the meeting.

## Planning Applications for consideration: None.

## Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals

15/00527/FUL The Granary, Cheese Vat Farm, Daskett Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Change of use and alteration of section of barn to form additional accommodation for the existing holiday cottage to include raising the roof height and installation of windows and entrance door. Approval Date - 2<sup>nd</sup> July 2015

15/00414/FUL Foss House, Sheriff Hutton

Change of use and alteration of existing domestic outbuilding to form a 2 bedroom detached Approval Date - 15<sup>th</sup> June 2015 residential annex.

## Public Consultation Meeting - Proposed Development, Peckets Yard, East End, Sheriff Hutton Thursday 6th August at 7.30pm – Main Hall, Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton

Residents are invited to attend when they will have the opportunity to give their views on planning application 15/00736/MFUL - Peckets Yard, East End, Sheriff Hutton. Daniel Gath Homes for the erection of 8 four bedroom, 4 three bedroom and 7 two bedroom dwellings together with associated road layout and landscaping following demolition of existing workshop/storage building. The application will then be discussed at the Parish Council Meeting on 14th August.

#### **Community Public Access Defibrillator**

The Parish Council are currently in the process of looking to purchase a community public access defibrillator and are looking for local residents who would be willing to attend training on how to use the defibrillator safely. If you would be willing to take part in the training please contact Councillor Martin Dodd by email - mrdodd40@yahoo.com or on 01347 879065.

#### **Coach Road Local Enquiry**

Following the public enquiry held in March 2015 a publication of the order decision ref FPS/P2745/7/48 has been produced by The Planning Inspectorate. This can be accessed through the following link:-

http://www.planningportal.gov.uk/uploads/pins/row/documents/fps p2745 7 48 od map.pdf

#### Thank You

The Parish Council would like to pass on their thanks to the following local residents for helping to tidy up the village signs - Andrew Morse, Jodie Wallace-Hill, Eileen Watson and Linda Scaife. Your help to keep the village looking tidy is very much appreciated.

#### **Next Meeting**

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 14<sup>th</sup> August 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 01904 674552.

## **Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group**

We had 3 visitors to our meeting on the 8<sup>th</sup> July. Janet Jay from Autism Plus talked about her work with people who are autistic. She showed a slide show of the chocolate factory they have set up at Park House Barns at Gilling East where people with autism and learning difficulties work alongside people and earn a living, Visitors are welcome to visit this beautiful building and see what goes on and sample the delicious chocolates that they make. (Believe me, they are, as Janet had brought some with her.) It is open 13.00 - 20.00pm

On Tuesday the 7<sup>th</sup> July 10 of our ladies went to the Galtres centre in Easingwold as guests of the Easingwold YCA to a talk about Edwardian housewives.

Our next meeting is our special tea party. On Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> August 2.30pm a touch of Bettys comes to Sheriff Hutton. We have a pianist playing, sandwiches, (no crusts please), cakes and scones to name a few. If anyone would like to come we have a few tickets left: just let me know (878476) so we know how many we are catering for.

Just a reminder to the people going on the trip to the Ryedale Folk Museum, Hutton Le Hole on Sept 3<sup>rd:</sup> please meet at the car park at the Village Hall at 10am prompt. Transport is by car.

If anyone would like to come and see what goes on at our meeting please feel free to come along. It would be nice to have some new members.

Barbara Grinham

## DISHY & Youth Club Summer BBQ and Musical Evening

A HUGE thank you to everyone who supported this event in any way: buying tickets; working in the bar (what an amazing team Sue and Sam); BBQ-ing (thank you again Shaun and Paul); door keeping, lights and general gofer (George); providing the wonderful burgers and sausages (Squid); sorting out the raffle (Nic - among many other jobs); selling tickets; and donating raffle prizes, salads, puddings (too many people to mention but FABULOUS food thank you all).

We also received some financial donations from people not attending, which was really kind, thank you. Many thanks also to Tim Hunt who was fabulous, despite a LOT of clearing up at the end (and very early start for him the next morning).

Great music from the Moor Monkees, followed by wonderful home grown entertainment from our very own Jack, Caryn, Nic, Andy, Caitlin, Jasmin and Amy, and leading into lots of budding talent in the karaoke and disco!

It was a really good all-age event and lots of people commented that they were really pleased to feel part of such a vibrant community.

A SPECIAL call out to all those people who came as guests but did a generous stint in the kitchen - I simply couldn't have managed without you Meg, Caryn, Mel, Bee, Julie, Lara and Claire - THANK YOU!

I'm delighted to confirm that the event raised £600 which has been shared equally between the Youth Club and DISHY (Pantomime Group). Meg still has a grey zipped fleece jacket, white plastic bowl, yellow plastic bowl and flower shaped beautiful glass flat dish which were left at the end, so please call her on 878136 if they are yours!

Caroline

## **Health Visitor Drop-in**

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> September (no session in August)** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

## **Sheriff Hutton History Group**

#### The Middleham Jewel

Thank you to everyone, members and visitors who supported our fundraising evening, £148 was raised towards the running costs of the Archive store. A very big thankyou to Dr. Kate Giles who gave an informative and humorous account of the Jewel and the speculation that surrounds the history of it. Who owned it, what the markings on the jewel meant, was it a woman's jewel, the size and weight of it, such a fascinating item which can be viewed this summer in the Yorkshire museum during the Richard III exhibition. Kate will be back with us in 2016 with an interesting new topic.

## **Archive Open Day July 11th**

The theme 'Education and Youth' attracted a number of visitors from Sheriff, Tadcaster, York, Malton, Pickering, Eskdale all who helped us in identifying many of the pupils on our school photographs going back to 1925, a big thank you to everyone for filling some gaps. Ted Hall who now lives in Pickering met up with David Armitage who were class mates, hadn't seen each other for 60 years, it was quite a reunion. Nancy Megginson & Roy Thompson were able to help a lady from Eskdale with her family research and Ben Williamson did a brilliant job as our 'scanner' for the day. A thank you to staff at the school for the loan of displays and congratulations to everyone in the school on their 50th Anniversary. Refreshments by Beryl Haigh and Anne Grogan were very tempting and well received. Alan Pitman's archeological display and talk attracted a lot of interest, sadly we will be losing all his valuable resources and knowledge at the end of August, but we wish Alan, Gillian and family good luck in the future as they leave the village. A big thank you to everyone who gave up their Saturday (and Wimbledon) to set up another successful day with more artefacts, documents and photographs for the Archives.

In 2013 we had a donation of a projector, which has served us well but we now need to upgrade to a new one. Our thanks to Mel Hunt who has been very kind in offering hers as a backup in the event of ours closing down during a presentation. A new projector would cost around £500; we will then be set up with efficient equipment for our meetings, shows and visiting speakers. £186.50 was raised from the Archive Open Day towards the projector and future fund raising events will go towards this.

#### Future events:

August: no meetings.

Wednesday 23rd September 7.30pm Village Hall \_Viking Age Yorkshire - illustrated presentation by Dr. Matthew Townend

Entrance £2 members £3 visitors with refreshments.

Wednesday 28th October 7.30pm Village Hall

What Those Horrid Tudors did for Sheriff Hutton - illustrated presentation by Roy Thompson. Entrance £2 members £3 visitors with refreshments.

Contact Margaret 01347 878465 or Meg 01347 878136 for further information.

Membership enquiries Beryl Haigh 01347 878363

#### The Coach Road

Following the Inspector's decision to modify the Public Footpath application, we have been approached by people expressing their concern at the loss of the middle section. As a result an objection to the modification of the route has been lodged.

The Villagers Group

## Sheriff Hutton Village Hall -200 Club

247 members took part in the July draw. £25 winners were 40, 47, 101, 212 and 228.

#### Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

**Junior Tennis**. The last of the junior coaching sessions took place in July. The sessions started with 13 juniors and ended with 13; proof that the children had enjoyed their sessions with Damian. The trophy for the most improved junior was presented by Pauline and Saundra to Joseph Brownbridge. All the children received certificates. All the juniors have made steady progress and the older ones will be able to come to junior club night next year with a good grounding in tennis skills. Many thanks to Damian for running the sessions, Angus for helping him and Helen for her interest and support with the junior tennis...

The club would like to thank the Sheriff Hutton Charities for their support with this venture.

**Junior Competition**. The competition brought the junior club night sessions to an end. The sessions have been well supported by a group of talented youngsters who are setting a high standard in playing abilities. The competition was a round robin and the clear winner was Angus McMillan who didn't drop a game in the competition. Congratulations to Angus and to the two runners up, Jed and Ryan and to all who took part, the tennis was of such a high standard it put Wimbledon in the shade.

**Junior Holiday Coaching**. Damian is running coaching session the week commencing 3<sup>rd</sup> August. Details are on display at the courts or contact Damian.

**Club Competitions**. The Ladies Doubles will be held on September 12<sup>th</sup> at 1.30pm, the Ladies Singles will be on Saturday September 26<sup>th</sup> at 1.30pm. The Men's Singles will be held on Saturday September 19<sup>th</sup> time to be confirmed.

**On- line questionnaire**. Many thanks to members who filled in the questionnaire about the proposed resurfacing of the courts. There was over whelming support for the project which we are hoping to get grant aid towards the cost....

If you didn't receive a questionnaire it is because I don't have your email address, if you would like to receive news of the club in this way please let me have your email details.

Details of any of the above are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

## **Lillings Ambo Parish Council**

Planning. The Parish Council have received and discussed the following;

15/00541/HOUSE. Mrs Alex Edwards. Lilling Wood House. Erection of a single storey extension to east elevation and orangery to south following the demolition of existing conservatory.

This application has been passed by Ryedale District Council.

15/00254/73A. Mrs Lorna Marchi. Land adjoining Rose Cottage. Removal of condition 14 to allow unrestricted use. This application has been referred to the Secretary of State on appeal.

All planning applications can be viewed in more detail on Ryedale's Website.

A.Bailey. Clerk

## Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club Bank Holiday Monday 31<sup>st</sup> August Coffee Morning 11am

Competitions \* Book sales \* Raffle Charlie Howe Competition 1pm New players welcome \* free membership

- Free equipment and coaching
  - Don't be lonely join in!

## St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

## **SERVICES IN AUGUST**

Sheriff Hutton	2nd	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Celtic Eucharist at Marton
	9th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	16th	10.30am	Lammastide Benefice Eucharist at Farlington	6pm	Celtic reflective worship at Marton
	23 <sup>rd</sup>	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	31st	10am	Ecumenical HC at Methodist Church		
Farlington	9th	11.15am	Shortened Matins		
	16th	10.30am	Lammastide Benefice Eucharist		
	23rd	11.15am	Holy Communions		
Marton	2nd			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	16th	10.30am	Lammastide Benefice Eucharist at Farlington	6pm	Celtic Evening Worship
Stillington	2nd	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	9th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	16th	10.30am	Lammastide Benefice Eucharist at Farlington		
	23rd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	30th	9.30am	Ecumenical Service		
Sutton-on- the-Forest	2nd	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Morning Worship		
	9th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	16th	8am 10.30am	Holy Communion Lammastide Benefice Eucharist at Farlington		
	23rd	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	30th			4pm	Ecumenical Songs of Praise

#### **Notices**

## During August Roy Thompson will be conducting a series of Tours and Talk from 2-4pm in the Parish Church as part of the Yorkshire Medieval Festival

to i directi ottaliotti do		part of the forkering means tall footital
Saturday	8 <sup>th</sup>	St Crux sale & refreshments all day – volunteers always required
Saturday	22 <sup>nd</sup>	Jorvik Medieval Festival and BBQ. Complimentary tickets from John Oakley
		Old School House - 878754. Donations at the events are always welcome.

#### **New Sheriff Hutton Website**

You will be aware that the old website was considerably out of date and since it was set up technology has moved on considerably. We are pleased to say that the new updated website is now available for viewing at <a href="https://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk">www.sheriffhutton.co.uk</a>, funded by the Parish Council.

The new layout incorporates a contact sheet for direct access to The Parish Council, The Village News, the Village Hall and the History Group. There is also a contact sheet for general enquiries.

Dates of events organised by groups in the village will not be published on the individual pages. This information can be gained by accessing the Village News web page.

Any changes to the information on the individual pages should be sent to Penny Bean on <a href="mailto:pean@btinternet.com">pean@btinternet.com</a> for incorporation.

#### The Methodist Church

It is wonderful to live in a village where **ca**ring for one another is practised by so many people and long may it continue. This week my car broke down and it was with the help of a stranger that I was able to contact my service garage, and what relief when the pickup vehicle arrived to bring us safely home. A Good Samaritan that Jesus told a parable about. We often pray when we are in difficulty, but don't forget to give thanks when the burden is lifted. Not all of God's angels have white flowing robes and wings, and do tell someone that your prayer was answered. To help you pray we are continuing to open the Methodist Church every Wednesday from 9.30 am to 11 am. It is for your private prayer and meditation, please use it.

#### **Services in August**

2114	10.30 am	Revd Elizabeth Cushion
9 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 am	Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion)
16 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 am	Mr Robin Jackson
23 <sup>rd</sup>	10.30 am	Mrs Sylvia Bunting
30 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 am	UNITED SERVICE led by Revds Elizabeth Cushion and Ann Vaughan

#### **Additional Activity**

Wednesday 9.30 am – 11 am The Church is open for Personal Prayer

10 am Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward Room

## Holidays - Time to Relax and Find Refreshment

My Grandpa clocked in long hours in the Iron Ore mines in the Cleveland hills and my father similarly working in the Steel works on Teesside (where I worked for year.) However, when we came home there were no faxes/emails waiting for us to answer, no mobile phones or pressing emails to interrupt our relaxation. Home was home — a place and a time for enjoying life, talking and playing with family in ways which taught us about each other and enriched relationships, a time for thinking, dreaming and thanksgiving for all the good things and times life has given us, a time for deep measured reflection on how to handle the challenges and difficulties facing us. Home was home, not a pit stop for data gathering or shipping the children off to another lesson or entertainment before heading back to work. Families got to know in depth the personalities and needs of each member. Individuals were contented and at peace within themselves.

Today, there is no 'down time', no escape from other people and requests for action. People have hands –free phones in the car, mobile phones and pagers in their pockets, people take them on holiday, or on their day off to the beach or on a walk; people switch them on as soon as they wake up to see if someone has left a text message, people even take them to the bathroom. No escape, no rest, no deep peace.

An eminent psychiatrist points out "that a lot of people are working twenty-four hours a day, seven days a week, even when they are not technically at work. It's a guaranteed formula for breakdown!" Breakdown of mind, body and spirit, family and relationships.

A man tells this story.

On holiday in the Western Highlands of Scotland my wife and I were talking to our Highland tour guide as we ate our lunch on a remote beach. I mentioned how unusual it was to have no television, newspapers or radio, "In fact" I said, "it's going to be strange to return home and find out what's happening in the real world." No one spoke for a few minutes. Then without taking his eyes off the horizon, our guide commented, "I assume it's the <u>real</u> world you come here for!"

Have a relaxing, peaceful and refreshing holiday!

Best Wishes Revd. Chris Ellis

## Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

There will be a meeting of The Friends on Tuesday September 15<sup>th</sup> at 7.30pm in the small Committee Room at the Village Hall. As our numbers are dwindling new Friends would be especially welcome with new ideas and energy to help us continue our support of this invaluable community facility. Margaret Fisher Tel: 878314

## **Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists August 2015**

Our visit to RSPB reserve at Saltholme was a great day out with plenty to see. In spite of being part of a very industrial landscape, there were many birds ranging from the common such as starlings to the rather more exotic Little Egret. There was also an incredibly rich flora showing that given half a chance Nature can triumph even on a brownfield site. My favourite was Common Centaury, something I hadn't seen before. Definitely worth a trip for anyone who hasn't been.

Our next trip is on **Saturday August 1**<sup>st</sup> to Rievaulx Terrace and Ashbury Meadow. This will be a revisit to Rievaulx, this time we will be looking for flowers and also butterflies and dragonflies. Facilities will be at a minimum, although we might make a trip to Helmsley if needed. Anyone wishing to go should **meet in the car park of the Highwayman Pub at 10am.** 

New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

## **Celebrating Lammastide at Farlington**

Lammastide is the farming festival which celebrates the start of the harvest. It largely died-out at the time of the Reformation in the days of Henry VIII. St Leonard's is one of a number of churches in rural communities bringing it back into the church calendar. The service will be on **Sunday, August 16<sup>th</sup> at 10.30am** in St. Leonardsand everyone is welcome to join us for this special occasion in the farming year. After the service there will be light refreshments outside the church.

## Message from the Jumblies

After days of brilliant sunshine, torrential rain and thunder and lightning in the early hours of 4<sup>th</sup> July meant we were unable to sit in the garden for coffee but fortunately the rain managed to hold off and didn't dampen the spirits of those who came along to support our Coffee Morning in aid of Marie Curie Cancer Care. It was good to see so many people and to enjoy the chat and banter. As always it was a very happy atmosphere. With the inclusion of some cash donations the total raised was £538, bringing the running total at the half yearly point to £11,602, which includes an additional £20 sent to the York Blind and Partially Sighted Society.

We hope you are enjoying the summer. Our next Jumble Sale will be on 5<sup>th</sup> September in aid of Motor Neurone Research, more details in the September News.

Thank you for your continuing support Penny Bean 878392

## Cheese and Wine at Ashbrook Barns, Farlington

Trevor and Sue Rowley are opening their doors at Ashbrook Barns, Farlington on **Friday, August 28**<sup>th</sup> to host a Cheese and Wine Evening in support of the replacement of the 1960's heating and lighting at St Leonard's church, and looking ahead, the renovation of the historic bells. Why not start the August Bank Holiday weekend with a relaxing evening of good food and fine wine in friendly company. The evening runs from 6.30pm to 9.00pm and tickets cost £10 per adult (which includes the first glass of wine) and £2 for accompanying children.

This is a 'ticket only' occasion so please contact one of the following - Louise Clark at Whitestone Farm, Farlington 811626, Sue Rowley 811115 / <a href="mailto:sue@viewpoint.co.uk">sue@viewpoint.co.uk</a>, Wendy Haste 878581 / <a href="mailto:richardhaste@btinternet.co.uk">richardhaste@btinternet.co.uk</a> or Sally Downing 878745.

We look forward to you joining us for a good evening in a good cause.

## **Dog Fouling**

Would the lady who collected her dogs mess from the verge in front of my house and then proceeded to cross the road and empty the bag on the opposite verge, PLEASE use the facilities available nearby responsibly. They are provided for dog owners to dispose of the mess so you DON'T leave it for people to walk in !!!!!

Thank you
A disgruntled resident

## **Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup News**

As summer term finishes we are sad to say goodbye to our school leavers and look forward to seeing them in the playground enjoying their new challenges at school.

We also say goodbye to Juliette Pegram who has done a brilliant job as Team Leader and we wish her well for the future. We are pleased to have Angela Smedley step up to replace Juliette from September.

The children have recently been enjoying playing on a new train which has been relocated to the school, this has been kindly donated by John Musker at Image Playgrounds for which we are very grateful.

If you are interested in finding our more about our playgroup please visit the website <a href="www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org">www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org</a> or email <a href="mailto:shutton-playgroup.org">shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com</a>

#### **Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club**

The 1<sup>st</sup> Eleven have slipped to 2<sup>nd</sup> in their league after three defeats in the last four matches. Meanwhile the 2<sup>nd</sup> XI remain top of their league despite suffering there first defeat of the season.

The clubs run in the Edward Readman Trophy came to an end with an 8 wicket defeat to Harrogate in the 3<sup>rd</sup> Round.

The York & District Senior League results up to the 11<sup>th</sup> July and individual performances are listed below: 20<sup>th</sup> June

Huby 1<sup>st</sup> XI beat Sheriff Hutton 1<sup>st</sup> XI by 51 runs

Huby 181-9 (Mathew Maltby 3-12), Sheriff Hutton 130 all out (Andy Frank 50)

Sheriff Hutton 2<sup>nd</sup> XI beat Huby 2<sup>nd</sup> XI by 5 wickets

Huby 161 all out (David Chugg 5-37), SH 162-5 (Jag Golalappa 46, Henry Chandlers 41, Rob Tetley 35

27<sup>th</sup> June

Malton & Old Malton 2<sup>nd</sup> XI beat Sheriff Hutton 1<sup>st</sup> XI by 33 runs

M&OM 170-9 (David Hull 4-31), Sheriff Hutton 137 all out (Andy Frank 35)

Sheriff Hutton 2<sup>nd</sup> XI beat Rowntrees & Huntington 2<sup>nd</sup> XI by 27 runs

SH 127 all out (Rich Reynolds 55), R&H 100 all out (Tony Fisher (5-18)

4<sup>th</sup> Julv

Pickering 2<sup>nd</sup> XI beat Sheriff Hutton 1<sup>st</sup> XI by 83 runs

Pickering 189-7 (Ian Bews 3-53), SH 106 all out (Geoff Schofield 38, Joe Schofield 27)

Match Abandoned as a draw between Osbaldwick 2<sup>nd</sup> XI and Sheriff Hutton 2<sup>nd</sup> XI due to rain 11<sup>th</sup> July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Copmanthorpe 1st XI by 110 runs

Sheriff Hutton 161 all out (Andy Frank 29, Matthew Prosser 36), Copmanthorpe 51 all out (David Hull 4-31, Chris Gartland 5-16)

Duncombe Park 2<sup>nd</sup> XI beat Sheriff Hutton 2<sup>nd</sup> XI by 8 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 57 all out, Duncombe Park 58-2

Forthcoming fixtures for August are:

1<sup>st</sup> XI League: 1<sup>st</sup> Home, 8<sup>th</sup> Home, 15<sup>th</sup> Away, 22<sup>nd</sup> Home, 29<sup>th</sup> Away, 31<sup>st</sup> Away 2<sup>nd</sup> XI League: 1<sup>st</sup> Away, 8<sup>th</sup> Away, 15<sup>th</sup> Home, 22<sup>nd</sup> Away, 29<sup>th</sup> Home, 31<sup>st</sup> Home

League fixtures are 45 overs per side and start at 1.30pm. Pilmoor Evening League games are 20 overs per side and start at 6.30pm. Weather permitting the club play a home game every Saturday so please come down to watch and support your village team.

## **Gardening Club**

Saturday 8th August is the village show. Entries to be made on the day on the schedule found in July's news. Further copies available from Sarah on 01347878418. Doors open at 2.30pm for those wishing to view and enjoy a cup of tea with cake. Potato and sunflower growers are reminded to bring their entries on the evening of Tuesday 4th August, between 7-8pm. A light supper of filled baked potato will be available for a small charge; so we can make the event social.

The Club enjoyed a sunny afternoon in the walled garden at Sledmere House on Wednesday 15th July. A fitting finally to the summer's varied visits. The garden is undergoing a redesign and one not to be missed if in the area.

## **Super-Mobile Library**

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on **Fridays 7<sup>th</sup> and 21<sup>st</sup> August.** 

## **Sheriff Hutton Primary School**

The end of the school year is always a busy time and this year was no different! During the last few weeks the children enjoyed a wonderful, although rather hot sports day. It was great to see so many parents and carers join us and some even took part in our mums and dads races! This year's overall winners were red team but everyone demonstrated great sportsmanship and had a fun afternoon.

The school held its 50<sup>th</sup> birthday event in July, thank you to everyone who came along. It was fantastic to meet so many past pupils and teachers, to listen to wonderful stories and to catch up with friends. We are so lucky to live in such a warm and welcoming community and I would like to thank everyone for their steadfast support and commitment to our school.

Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> July saw the 'one night only' peformance of our Key Stage 2 play – The Dracula Rock Show! The children were brilliant and there are certainly several potential stars of the future!

The whole school enjoyed a great day at the beach during our last week of term. The children built some amazing sand sculptures and dug some rather large holes! Even the teachers had fun paddling in the sea.

The end of the year is a time when we see our Year 6 pupils move on to the next exciting chapter of their lives. This year thirteen children move to various secondary schools including Malton, Easingwold and Huntington. Two of our staff have also left the school, Mrs Claire Ellis, our cook, and Mrs Dorman the school secretary. We all wish them the very best of luck for the future.

The summer holidays will allow work on the windows to be completed and everyone will have some much needed rest. We are already looking forward to a new school year in September!

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved with on our school website <a href="https://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org">www.sheriffhuttonschool.org</a>.

## **Neighbourhood Watch**

In the absence of a correspondent for NHW Sheriff Hutton, the following local incidents have been extracted from the Police South West Ryedale newsletter for June:

Theft of a stone Saxon Corpus from All Saint's Church Hovingham

Burglary at a property in Harton

Suspect Suzuki Vitara seen on land at Westow.

Theft of Gas Oil from Castle Howard

Door to door seller in Sheriff Hutton, Male spoken to by Police and words of advice given.

Theft of 200 pigs, over six weeks, Hovingham.

Shed broken into Firby, Garden electrical item stolen

This Month's issue raised relates to (Quote)

#### Theft of Quad Bikes

We have experienced an increase in the theft of Quad Bikes from farms and rural locations. Quad bike owners should be mindful of security of their property and the fact that thieves are targeting them specifically. Please be vigilant and note down the details of any suspicious vehicles in the area. It is a known method for thieves to identify farms with quad bikes or other valuable items by attending the property on the pretext of some other business during the day and to return later to commit crime. Owners of such property are reminded to record details such as make, model and serial numbers. Keeping a photo is also recommended.

#### Good news

Ryedale remains one of the safest areas to live and has a dedicated problem solving Sqt – Sqt Donna Musgrove to lead the team still under the overall leadership of Inspector Everitt.

## Sheriff Hutton St Helen and the Holy Cross church in association with

Jorvik Medieval Festival August 22 10am-9pm

2pm Richard III's connections with Sheriff Hutton. Vanessa Roe, Plantagenet Alliance, will base her talk on her ancestors that come from Sheriff Hutton and also how that links to her connection with Richard III and Edward of Middleham.

David Johnson, Richard III Society, will ask "Did Richard III Send The 'Princes In The Tower' To Sheriff Hutton?"

Wendy Johnson, Richard III Society, speaks on "The Marriage That Never Was: Elizabeth Of York And Sheriff Hutton"

6.30pm Community BBQ with Popular and Folk Music. Live performances by the "**Girls from Sheriff**" and the "**Highwayfolk**" Folk Group, performance poet **Patrick Smith** makes a welcome return visit. Bar and food available. Enquiries 01347 878644 or 01347 878754 email thompsonroy5@gmail.com

# MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com info@morse-coaches.com

## **DUO HANDIMAN**

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

#### No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

## NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

## York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

## **≫** Scissor Line Salon **≫**

Main Street, Stillington

## UNISEX HAIRDRESSING & BEAUTY ROOM

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products

\*\* Now Open Monday – Saturday \*\*

call us on 01347 811 757

Discounts for Senior Citizens

#### FREE Full/Part HOUSE CLEARANCE

Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN ...?

\*\* A small charge may apply for some items

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 Mobile : 07912 892 451

#### **DENTAL SURGEONS**

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

## Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

## Pilates and Swimming with Linzi

PilLATES, Circuit Training & Swimming Instructor (STA)

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons
Contact Linzi on 07583 936 246

info@linzifitness.co.uk

## The Wedding Affair

Luxury Wedding Fairs in Castles, Stately
Homes and Historical Hotels
Award Winning Supplier & Venue Directory
Inspirational blog and #Weddinghour on Twitter
01904 236 345

enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk www.theweddingaffair.co.uk

## pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

**Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate** 

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

#### **CASTLE QUALITY MEATS**

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

## Approved COAL Merchant

## J H WRIGHT & SONS

## COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

## Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

#### PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

## FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185



#### Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

## **Poppy Caterers and Marquees**

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

## ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

#### STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

#### finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

## **Howardian Contracts**

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

#### **Howardian Dental Practice**

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

## WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

**Telephone 878 111** 

## **Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

## MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

#### Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

#### PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage** 

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

#### Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

#### BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

**MOT Testing** Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

#### **BRIAN FARRER**

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs

New and Used Machine Sales

**1** 01653 618 810 07713349240

diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

#### Need help with your Computer?

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC .... sorted in your own home

**Martin Underwood** 

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

**Underwood Computer Services** 

#### **CATHY CUNNINGHAM**

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering **Furniture Painting** Advice with Interior Design

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

#### THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

## **EDWARD HULL**

BUILDER &

#### CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

#### J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

**MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs** 

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

## Flaxton Forge

## **Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork** made to Commission

Centact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

## York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

## **Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator**

68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesvork.com

## STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

**Builders and Contractors** 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173

## RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too! also

Designer Driveways & Patios -**Block/Stone Paving & Pattern** Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

## NEIL HUTCHINSON

**Motor Body Repairs** 

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

## PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

> Contact: 01347 878 590 Mobile: 07947 045 222

### **JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267 **Village Regular Weekly Activities** 

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.00am	Playgroup	School	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall			
Wed	9.30am	Personal Prayer	Methodist Church			
	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Tennis Coaching	Tennis Club			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

**Additional Activities in August** 

Sat	1 <sup>st</sup>	10.00am	Field Naturalists go to Rievaulx Abbey meet in Highwayman car park			
Thu			Public Planning meeting re Peckets yard in the Village Hall			
Tue	4 <sup>th</sup> 12.30pm		Luncheon Club in the Village Hall			
		7.00-8.00pm	Potato and Sunflower weigh-in at the Village Hall			
Fri	7 <sup>th</sup>	10-12 noon	Mobile library in Village Hall car park			
Sat	8 <sup>th</sup>		St Crux Sale and refreshments in aid of St Helen Church			
Sat	8	2.30 pm	Gardening Club Village Show in the Village Hall			
Wed	12 <sup>th</sup>	2.30 pm	S H Ladies host Afternoon Tea in the Village Hall			
Fri	14 <sup>th</sup>	7.30 pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall			
Sun	16 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 am	Lammastide service at St Leonards Farlington			
Fri	21 <sup>st</sup>	10-12 noon	Mobile library in Village Hall car park			
Sat	22 <sup>nd</sup>	10am-9pm	York Medieval Festival and BBQ at St Helen Church			
Thu	27 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 am	Village Ramble meet in Village Hall car park			
Fri	28 <sup>th</sup>	6.30 - 9.30 pm	Cheese and Wine at Ashbrook Barns in aid of St Leonards Church			
Mon	31 <sup>st</sup>	11 am	Bowls Club Coffee Morning at the Bowls Clubhouse			

#### **Dates to Note**

September	3 <sup>rd</sup>	10.00 am	SH Ladies go to Ryedale Folk Museum meet Village Hall
	5 <sup>th</sup>		Jumblies Sale for Motor Neurone research in Village Hall
	10 <sup>th</sup>	9.30-11.30	Health Visitor in Village Hall
	12 <sup>th</sup>		Safari Supper for St Helen Church
	15 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Friends of Village Hall meet in Village Hall
	23 <sup>rd</sup>	7.30pm	History Group "Viking Age Yorkshire" in Village Hall
October	28 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	History Group "Horrid Tudors and Sheriff" in Village Hall
Nov	14 <sup>th</sup>		Jack, Caryn and the Elastic Band in Village Hall
Dec	12 <sup>th</sup>		Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <a href="mailto:villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk">villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</a> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) Items for the September Village News should reach the Editors by no later than August 18<sup>th</sup>